Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 28 July 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Ron Coss moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 21 July 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a vote of 4-0 with Tom O’Neal abstaining due to absence.
Assistant Director Updates: None.
Executive Director Updates: Ms. Wood discussed providing transportation to veterans who have appointments with local doctors.  Mr. Ryan agreed it should be offered. Ms. Wood will work with Rides Plus to offer the service. 

County offices will be closed on Monday, August 1 to allow employees to attend the funeral of Deputy Matt Yates.  Employees who do not attend the funeral should be at work as usual.  
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Contract Services ~ Travel Specialties $295.16 for Ridesplus to CBOC. Mansfield $978.91 for vehicle fuel.
Employee Travel ~ Elan $1134.09 for employee lodging at NACVSO.

Grave Markers ~ Centec $580.98 for stakes for grave markers.
Indigent Burial ~ Trostel, Chapman, Dunbar & Fraley $1,000.00 for indigent cremation of Ricky Moeller.

The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.

 
Public Comments: None.

Ron Coss referred a client to the office. Dale Henry spoke to Mr.  Coss at the fair Tuesday about a client who was rated at 20% and needed to file an increase due to declining health. Mr. Coss advised Mr. Henry that the veteran needed to make an appointment with one of the service officers to file the increase for the veterans.
Tom O’Neal moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications.  Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:50 a.m. The board reviewed an application for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 8:57 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Bill McGee seconded the motion.

Mary Lou Bishop, 701 Basswood Dr., Springfield, Ohio 45504, laborer, was approved for a 100.00 Kroger card for gasoline and $332.99 to Department of Veterans Affairs for medical. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:05a.m.
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